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TAKE ACTION:  www.glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Meetings 
 Tuesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club 

489 Glenferrie Road 

Kooyong  Vic  3144 

Melways Map 59 Ref C3 

 

     Bookings & Apologies 
Contact Bob Carey: 

attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Please be sure to let Bob Carey know by the 

Friday before the meeting if you are unable to 

attend. 

 
 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
JANUARY 26TH, 2018 
 
 
Welcome back everyone from a very well earned Christmas 
break. There is much for us to look forward to as Rotary 
restarts for the year, and the club's agenda is filling fast. From 
Tree Planting , Clean Up Day, the Timor Leste project, the 2018 
District Conference in Warrnambool and a special meeting in 
April for ANZAC Day there will be plenty of opportunities for 
everyone to learn and to contribute in the months ahead. 
 
As I write this it is Australia Day and I was privileged to be able 
to represent the club at the City of Boroondara's Citizenship 
Ceremony, held this morning at the beautiful Hawthorn Arts 
Centre. The ceremony was well attended with more than 100 
new citizens becoming Australians. The Federal Minister for 
the Environment and Energy, the Hon. Josh Frydenberg, spoke 
eloquently about the meaning and value of Australian 
citizenship , but also asked our new citizens never to forget their 
heritage. It is, said the minister,  the very diversity of 
Australians that has made this country what it is today, a 
country  ranked 53rd globally by populati on, but with  the 13th 
largest economy in the world. 
 
We started the year in style last Tuesday with an informal bbq 
at the Hawthorn Men's Shed, joining with the Rotary Club of 
Hawthorn to savour the culinary accomplishments of the Men's 
Shed members. Congratulations and sincere thanks to Peter 
Harries for initiating and organising this terrific event , and to 
David, Ian and all at the Shed for hosting us. There was much 
talk about a repeat performance next year. Well done guys! 
 
Our first formal meeting for the year will be on January 30th, 
about which there is more later in this Bulleti n. The following 
meeting, on February 6th, will be a special 'Committee Night', 
when committee members are asked to sit together and discuss 
over dinner  current plans, propose new ideas, and help to get 
us working together effectively for the new year. I hope that you 
will be able to come to that very important meeting and to 
contribute, because your ideas and endeavour is vital.  
 
Together with Carol for the remainder of this Rotary year,  my 
focus will be membership. N ew members, bringing  fresh 
perspectives, new energy and increased potential, are essential 
for  the future of the club. Every member's support will be vital 
here too. 
 
Rotary at Kooyong again next Tuesday. I am looking forward 
very much to seeing you there. 
                                                                                                 Richard  
     

http://www.glenferrierotary.org.au/
http://www.kooyong.com.au/
mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/glenferrierotary/
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Coming Events 
  

¶  Tuesday January 30th 2018:  Club Meeting, Kooyong. 
Speaker: Ian Fenton Conservation and Aid Work in 
Mozambique 

¶  Tuesday February 6th 2018: Club Meeting, Kooyong. 
Club Committee Night 

¶ Tuesday February 13th 2018:  Club Meeting, Kooyong. 
Speaker: Di Gillies Interplast - One of Rotary's Great 
Projects 

¶ Tuesday February 20th 2018: Club Meeting, Kooyong. 
Speaker: Yang Xu Wellness and Longevity followed by 
Board Meeting. 

 

Next Meeting - January 30th 2018  
Ian Fenton - Conservation and Aid Work in 

Mozambique 

   

                    

 
 
Thanks to Peter Harries and the guys at the 
Hawthorn Men's Shed, the club year got off to a 
terrific start last Tuesday with a gourmet 
summer barbecue, shared with friends from the 
Rotary Club of Hawthorn. Chef David Mee, Shed 
coordinator Ian Fenton and vo lunteers from the 
Shed membership combined to put on a very 
special event, which was well attended and 
thoroughly enjoyed. The state member for 
Hawthorn, Shadow Attorney General John 
Pesutto MP, a good friend to Rotary, put in a 
very welcome appearance. Well done Peter, 
David, Ian and all at the Men's Shed and thank 
you for a wonderful evening! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

YEAR OPENS WITH A 
GRILLING AT THE MEN'S 
SHED 23RD JANUARY 2018 
A Dream Life - Teresa Liu 

Ian Fenton is well known to Glenferrie Rotarians as 
the Men's Shed Project Officer at Uniting AgeWell 
in Hawthorn. What perhaps isn't so well known is 
his past work as Project Manager at Sant Antonio 
Coconut School (SACS) in Nova Sofala, 
Mozambique from June 2013 until July 2015.  
 
SACS is a rural development program based around 
improving the management of coconut plantations 
in Central Mozambique. The 'Coconut School' was 
established in 2013 to take over the management of 
an ailing coconut plantation and to train local staff 
in the diverse components of operating a plantation.  
 
Ian will share with us his very interesting work as 
project manager in this exotic part of the world,  
overseeing the building of facilities, implementation 
of agroforestry models, operation of the raw oil 
factory, rehabilitation of irrigated nurseries and for 
the overall establishment of the organisation.  
 
Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club  
Tuesday January 30th, 2018  
 6:30pm for 7:00pm  till 10:00pm  

 

Rotary Facts  

The Rotary Foundation. The Big Picture 
 

US$4.48 billion:   Funds raised and spent by 
 The Rotary Foundation in its 100 year 
 history  
 

100:   The points out of a maximum of 100 (a 
 perfect score) that Charity Navigator has 
 determined for The Rotary Foundation  
 

3:   The number of int ernational charities that 
 have ever earned the perfect score 
 (inc luding The Rotary Foundation)  
 



 

 

  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
A quick update on the Timor Project.  A meeting was held 
on 19th December 2017 to discuss how the Timor 
Consortium Project of 6 Rotary clubs will operate. Based on 
discussions and general agreement, the following points 
were agreed and noted: 
 
Å Timor Leste project is a project of the Consortium 

 as a whole and not of any individual Rotary Club. 

Å Consortium Committee be set up comprising one 
 representative (and one proxy) from each of the 
 participating  Clubs. 

Å Vijay and John from Rotary Club of Camberwell 
 will carry out the management of the project and a 
 new bank account in the name of the "Timor Rotary 
 Consortium" will be setup in accordance with the 
 requirements of The Rotary Foundation.  
 
Global Grant Application to be submitted on -line  and all 
all member Clubs of the Consortium deposit their 
promised financial contributions totalling $72,000 AUD 
into this fund by 28th February 2018, as follows: - 
 

           RC Camberwell:                       $25,000  
           RC Glenferrie:                          $12,000 
           RC Malvern:                              $10,000 
           RC Prahran:                               $10,000 
           RC Chadstone East Malvern: $10,000 
           RC Hawthorn:                           $ 5,000 
 
This project will be registered with RAWCS and the first 
team visit to Timor Lester is scheduled for second week of 
June 2018. The planned first Team visit will proceed 
irrespective of whether a decision on the Global Grant 
Application has been received from The Rotary Foundation 
or not. To that extent, there is an opportunity for Glenferrie 
members to travel to Baguia in June 2018 and we are 
calling for interested members to put forward their names 
as potential volunteers with a brief note of what (if any) 
handyman/building or other skills they may possess.  
 
If youôre interested, please send through an email with 
relevant details to Chamil Fernando 
(chamil83@yahoo.com.au) and CC Mark Ellis  
(mark.ellis744@bigpond.com) by 31st January 2018. 
Depending on the number of applications and skill set, a 
final decision will be made by the Project group and 
relevant announcements will be made available to the clubs 
in April.   
 
Chamil Fernando  
Steering Committee 
Timor Leste Project  

 
 

UPDATE ON TIMOR LESTE 
ROTARY CONSORTIUM PROJECT 
11TH JANUARY 2018 
 



 

 

4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The New Year started out very well. We had two nasty heat days 
on the Thursday and Friday prior to market day, but Saturday was 
much cooler and a very good market day.  
 
We were prepared for a lower return being still within the 
Christmas/New Year holiday period and as a result we found that a 
number of stallholders were unavailable and taking a well earned 
break after a very busy year. 
 
Despite this we had a successful day and many stallholders 
enjoyed a good return on their trading.  
 
We again enjoyed the presence of a face painter and many young 
visitors enjoyed a little colour added to their faces.  
 
Thanks to the City of Boroondara Parks and Gardens, Patterson 
Reserve again looked a picture. 
 
As usual our rostered teams had everything up and running 
promptly, and the market scene looked great.  Thanks to Rob 
Winspear and Ian Salek for their hard work on a hot Thursday 
morning in marking out the ground. We again had Denbigh 
Richards helping with set-up and it was completed smoothly. 
 
The financial results for our efforts whilst not as much as we were 
once accustomed to, provided a welcome injection of funds to our 
Rotary Club. 
 
 Results were as follows:-  
 Stallholders (52) $4,020.00 
 Customers (1142) $2,283.90 
    ------------- 
 Total for day  $6,303.90    
    ------------- 
Special thanks to the City of Boroondara and Nickie Wainwright for 
the preparatory work in organisation of the market; it was very 
much appreciated. 
 
We look forward to the 17th February when we celebrate 15 years 
of market operation at Patterson Reserve and we hope to enjoy 
some extra celebratory activities on this day.  More information will 
be passed on when finalised. It has been a great event for the City 
of Boroondara, and the Council and Glenferrie Rotary have worked 
exceptionally well together.  
 
Thanks again to my fellow Rotarians who continue to contribute to 
the success of this event. 
 
John Hudson 
Farmers' Market Director 

 

FUN RETURNS WITH THE JANUARY 
FARMERS' MARKET 
JANUARY 20TH, 2018 

Market 
Moments!  
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Farmers Market Roster February 17th 2018 

Early Shift  6:30am - 10:00am  

Thelma Hutchison  (Captain), Don Moore, Janie Pirrett, Michael Berry, 

Newton Langford, Trevor Mackey, Peter Harries, Wayne Worladge  BCF 

(1) 

Late Shift  10:00am - 1:30pm 
Charles Tran (Captain), Cris Yudi, Kathryn Blakeman, Lynette Spencer, 

Michael Hills, Janet Hills, Chamil Fernando , BCF (1) 

Salvation Army Bread Run  

1/2/2018  Michael Hills  Helena Wimpole 

8/2/2018  Janie Pirret  Volunteer Required 

15/2/2018  Volunteer Required Volunteer Required 

Club Meeting Duty Roster  

 Set up/Down  and 
Welcome 

Cashier Cashier Chair  

30/1/2018  Liz Andrews Mike Berry  Carol Benson Robert Hogan 

6/2/2018  Cris Yudi Bob Carey Ian Dobson John Hudson 

13/2/2018  Don Heath Chamil Fernando Paul Gregory Peter Harries 

           
All rosters for the year are now available in the => Member's Area of the club website.  

Rostered on..... 

  District Dispatches!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you can't fulfil  a duty 
for any reason, please 
find a replacement and 
let the rosterer know. 

Rotary International President -elect Barry Rassin laid out 
his vision for the future of the organization on Sunday, 
calling on leaders to work for a sustainable future and to 
inspire Rotarians and the community at large.  
 
Rassin, a member of the Rotary Club of East Nassau, New 
Providence, Bahamas, unveiled the 2018-19 presidential 
theme, Be the Inspiration, to incoming district governors at 
Rotaryôs International Assembly in San Diego, California, 
USA. ñI want you to inspire in your clubs, your Rotarians, 
that desire for something greater. The drive to do more, to be 
more, to create something that will live beyond each of us.ò 
 
Rassin stressed the power of Rotaryôs new vision statement, 
ñTogether, we see a world where people unite and take action 
to create lasting change ð across the globe, in our 
communities, and in ourselves.ò This describes the Rotary 
that leaders must help build, he said. 

Rotary Theme for 2018-2019 Announced 

2018-19 RI President Barry Rassin announces his presidential 
theme, Be the Inspiration, at Rotary's International Assembly 

                      Click on link  => Be the Inspiration 

 

Rotary International President -
Elect Barry Rassin  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1cQYcpJsDtDsbJKVSqwZv8Rqodg4Ky7LycUepDv4mbyk/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kW2eMWD55rgSQhGucH0q4Vo7gkfN8DlAPdlUjeZan58/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1T7St3IR3O1cI5luFMr9IvUYl1xuVKOZl39aJv__oMMM/edit
http://glenferrierotary.org.au/index.php?action=members
https://www.youtube.com/embed/d6TzpFD2UjI
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  Glenferrie Gossip 

Mark reports that he is recovering steadily, after his dreadful 
accident just before Christmas when a cyclist plowed into him 
whilst he was waiting at traffic lights.  
 
Pictured here enjoying some "Gentle Swimming Exercise" in 
the Invalid Pool at Hawthorn Aquatic Centre, Mark is making 
slow progress and is reportedly back doing a little clinical 
work, albeit from a wheel chair. We hope to see Mark at a 
meeting sometime in February. In the meantime, get better 
soon Mark!  
 

Plant-a-Tree Tree Planting and BBQ organised for Sunday April 15th 2018 

At the Rotary International Assembly in San Diego in 2017,  
Rotary International President Ian Riseley challenged every 
Rotary club to Make a Difference and plant at least one tree 
for every Rotarian between July 1 2017 and April 22nd 2018 - 
Earth Day. 
 
ñThe time is long past when environmental sustainability can 
be dismissed as not Rotaryôs concern. It is, and must be, 
everyoneôs concern,ò he said. 
 
The Rotary Club of Glenferrie will meet this challenge on 
Sunday April 15th, when with the assistance of the Friends of 
Westgate Park, the club will plant 50 trees plus an 
assortment of shrubs and grasses. 
 
Teresa Liu is coordinating the recruitment of volunteers - 
family and friends very welcome!  
 
Please see Teresa at a club meeting and put your name down 
for the Plant -a-Tree Day, or add your name to the online 
roster via this link => Glenferrie Rotary Plant -a-Tree Roster   

We might be seeing a bit more of Honorary Member, Past 
President David Sutherland at Rotary events in future. David and 
Jenny have sold their home in Wonga Park and have moved back 
to Boroondara, currently to a temporary address in Balwyn while 
their new home is being built. 
 
David was President of the Rotary Club of Glenferrie in 1984-
1985 a period of strong growth for the club when a number of 
innovative and successful fundraising and community service 
projects were initiated.  
 
David, full of fun and vitality,  attended the BBQ at the Men's 
Shed last Tuesday and we hope that we will see much more of him 
in the month's ahead. Welcome home David! 

Keep an eye out for David Sutherland! 

Almoner's Report - Mark Ellis  

Glenferrie Rotary Plant -a-Tree Day and BBQ 
Westgate Park,  
Todd Road, Port Melbourne  
Sunday 15th April 2018 
10:30am  -1:00pm  
 
 

 

Past President David Sutherland at the 
Hawthorn Men's Shed BBQ on 
January 23rd  

https://www.rotary.org/en/2017-18-ri-president-ian-hs-riseley-announces-his-presidential-theme
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1U3_J7BO0Fy1hjRIfTBIHrl8Wi_41WkYFN2r8MJDNZv0/edit#gid=640448659
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1U3_J7BO0Fy1hjRIfTBIHrl8Wi_41WkYFN2r8MJDNZv0/edit
https://www.google.com.au/maps/@-37.8319344,144.9012686,16z?hl=en
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                   News Extra!! 

Rotary Club of Glenferrie Inc. PO Box 2134 Hawthorn  Vic 3122 
secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au 

Peter Frueh, District 9800 
Governor, and his wife Anne 
invite you to join them at 
Warrnambool for the 2018 
District conference hosted by 
the Rotary Club of Balwyn. 

The dates for the 2018 MUNA are from Friday 
25th May to Sunday 27th May 2018 at Camp 
Getaway in Axedale. Chair: Newton Langford, 
Rotary Club of Glenferrie 

mailto:secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au
http://www.rotaryconference.org.au/

